
Heber Valley Gun Club 

Board of Directors meeting 

Nov. 9, 2019 

 

Attendees: Vince McCauley, Pam McCauley, George Martin, Jon McKeon, Corey 
Hardman, Randy Thomson, Al Davis Absent: Karl Buchanan, Josh Garmon 

1. Financial report: George Martin indicated that the Oct. financial reports are 
not finalized and will be sent to board members this week and posted on 
the website. 

2. Discussed parts for trap machines and that an aftermarket  throwing arm 
spring is available for Pat Traps with better long-term performance. It was 
decided to purchase one of these to see performance features. Also 
discussed the pump on trap four and decided to have a work group on 
Friday Nov. 15 to work on that system. Also discussed the need for new 
weather covers for a couple of the trap machines. Corey will follow up to 
get those items purchased and installed. 

3. George Martin announced that Karl has arranged to change our internet 
services from Rise Broadband to Utah Broadband and that UBB will be to 
the club on 11/11 to install new equipment. 

4. Discussed closing the sporting clays course for the winter in the next few 
weeks and setting a five-stand course for now. We will see if it can be 
maintained through the winter or closed as well. 

5. The board discussed the details of the Turkey shoot set for 11/16 and 
decided to charge $6.00 for the events and $5.00 for games. George has 
ordered the turkeys and hams for the event. 

6. Vince discussed the status of the SOP document with the group and will 
lead the group in finalizing and publishing the document on the website. 

7. Meeting adjourned at 8:50 AM 

 


